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February 1, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an ordinance concerning the revision of the city of Bellevue’s boundary to include a segment of NE Bellevue-Redmond Road that is in unincorporated King County, as provided in RCW 35A.21.210.  
A small segment of the NE Bellevue-Redmond road right-of-way was not included in the incorporation of the city of Bellevue.  Subsequent annexations also left out this segment.  This has resulted in leaving a segment of NE Bellevue-Redmond Road where one-half lies in the city of Bellevue and one-half lies in unincorporated King County.  
On June 20, 2005, the Bellevue City Council approved Ordinance No. 5607 authorizing the city manager to execute an interlocal agreement between the county and the city relating to the adjustment of the corporate boundary of the city to fully include a segment of NE 
Bellevue-Redmond road that is in unincorporated King County.
The procedure for city limit boundary revision of this nature is in accordance with RCW 35A.21.210 which authorizes:
“The governing bodies of a county and any code city located therein may by agreement revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city which coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a public street, road or highway right of way by substituting therefore a right of way line of the same public street, road or highway so as fully to include or fully to exclude that segment of the public street, road or highway from the corporate limits of the city.”

This type of boundary revision is not subject to Boundary Review Board review.  Revision of the corporate boundary of a city is effective upon approval by the city council and the county legislative authority.  

The unincorporated segment of NE Bellevue-Redmond road creates jurisdictional issues as well as ongoing maintenance issues for the county.  The city’s willingness and intent to adjust its city boundary to fully include NE Bellevue-Redmond road will eliminate these issues for the county and the city.  This will also ensure that boundaries in this area do not create any jurisdictional problems for the completion of the city’s project to reconstruct the Bellevue-Redmond road and the NE 30th Street intersection.
The adoption of the attached county ordinance will approve the revision of the corporate boundary of the city of Bellevue to fully include a segment of NE Bellevue-Redmond road within the city limits that is currently a King County road.  

I recommend that the Council adopt this ordinance.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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